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JAN 241931

Docket Nos. 030-01324 License Nos. 08-04289-06
030-12537 08-04289-08

District of Columbia General Hospital
ATTN: Lawrence B. Johnson, M.D.

Medical Director
19th Street and Massachusetts Avenue, S.E.
Washington, D.C. 20003

Gentlemen:
Subject: Combined Inspection Nos. 030-01326/88<00]1 and 030-12537/88-001

This acknowledges receipt of your letter dated October 31, 1990, in response
to the Notice of Violation issued to you as a result of Inspection
Nos. 030-01326/88-001 and 030-12537/88~001.

You state, in your reply to the Notice of Violation, that the teletherapy unit
has been decommissioned. You do not say whether the teletherapy unit has been
dismantled and the cobalt=60 source remains in storage at your facility or if
ft has been transferred for disposal. If it has been transferred for disposal
to an authorized disposal company, you may submit appropriate documentation to
the Commission certifying disposal ard make application to terminate your
teletherapy license,

Thank you for informing us of the corrective and preventive actions documented
in your letter. These actions will be examined during a future inspection of
your licensed program.

Your cooperation with us is appreciated.

Sincerely,

Original §
Mohamed NF@#:A::ky

Ronald R. Bellamy, Chief

Nuclear Materials Safety Branch

Division of Radiation Safety
and Safeguards

ce:
Public Document Room (PDR)
Nuclear Safety Information Center (NSIC)
District of Columbia
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